
Principal’s Report  
 

 

Welcome students and families to the 2023 school year! I hope all 
families had an enjoyable break. All staff are looking forward to 2023 and 
working cooperatively with students, staff, parents and the wider 
community to further improve this great school with a focus on increasing 
the educational outcomes of all students. We offer a warm welcome to 
new families commencing at NPS this year! 

Friday 27 January and Monday 30 January were School Development 
Days. During these days staff completed mandatory compliance training 
including CPR and Anaphylaxis, engaged in professional learning linked 
to key programs and pedagogies being delivered at NPS and collegially 
worked together to ensure a smooth start to the school year. The 
Department has advised that the week students return to school (this 
week) will be Week 2 of Term 1 as the School Development Day on 
Friday 27 January was deemed to be Week 1. 

Students in Year 1 to 6 return to school today (Tuesday 31 January) and 
our Kindergarten students start school on Monday 6 February. Thank 
you in advance to our kinder teachers, executive and administration and 
support staff who I know will do an amazing job assisting our newest 
students settle into school. For their first week of school Kinder students 
will be walked down to the main gate on Newling Street at 2:00pm for an 
early departure from school, however, Kinder students also have the 
option of staying until the end of school if they are going home with 
siblings on the school bus or parents / carers are unable to pick them up 
at 2:00pm. If you have any questions or concerns around this process, 
please make contact with one of the Kinder teachers. Further information 
has been put on our social pages and is supplied in this newsletter. 
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27 Feb 
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Staffing Update 

Below is an outline of our 2023 staff. In Week 4 we will be holding face to face parent / teacher information 
sessions, so you will get an opportunity to meet your child’s / children’s classroom teacher/s and discuss the 
routines of the classroom. Session times and dates will be sent to families via Class Dojo shortly. 
 
Congratulations to Miss Nott who will be getting married next week. This is very exciting news. Miss Nott will 
now go by the name of Mrs Beatty. Hoping for lots of sunshine on your big day Mrs Beatty! Last year Miss 
Newton also married and will now be known as Mrs Thomas. 
 
At the end of last year, it was announced that Mr Weiss and Mrs Doherty will be accessing some of their long 
service leave and enjoying a well deserve extended holiday. We wish them well in their travels and 
adventures. Mr Briggs from Cooranbong Public School will relieve in Mrs Doherty’s position and Mr Ramm will 
lead Stage 3 in Mrs Weiss’ position 
 

 
 

Last year we also farewelled Mrs Parker who will be commencing in an Assistant Principal role at Chittaway 
Bay Public School. Mrs Mowczko has been appointed to NPS as part of the graduate recruitment program. We 
welcome Mrs Mowzcko to NPS and wish Mrs Parker all the best in her new role. 

During the holiday period Miss McLoughlin was offered a permanent teaching position at Woy Woy South 
Public School under the graduate recruitment program. This is very exciting news for Miss McLoughlin, 
however, it has meant a staffing change for 1S. Mrs Fenton will replace Miss McLoughlin and teach students 
in 1S this year. Mrs Fenton worked as a casual teacher at NPS in Term 4 last year and is familiar with 
students, staff and school practices and procedures. Welcome Mrs Fenton! 

Mrs Hills will continue over at Bateau Bay Public School for 2023 as a relieving Deputy Principal. This is a 
wonderful opportunity for Mrs Hills and we wish her all the best in this role. 

Michelle Irvine (School Learning Support Officer) will continue on maternity leave and will return later this year. 
Miss Cairns (K6C) and Mrs Darocha will commence maternity leave later this term. Mr Emerton will replace 
Miss Cairns and Mrs Windress will replace Mrs Darocha. Both Miss Cains and Mrs Darocha will be starting the 
year in their normal role. And last but not least Mrs Darling and family are continuing to travel around our 
beautiful country for part of 2023. We wish the Darlings safe travels. Mrs Darling will return part way through 
this year. 



  

A full list of staff for 2023 is as follows: 

KC Miss Coleman (Mon / Tues / Wed / alternate Thurs) 
Mrs McKinnon (alternate Thursday / Fri) 

KG Mrs Gibbons (Mon / Tues / Alternate Wed) 
Mrs Wells (Alternate Wed / Thurs / Fri) 

KB Mrs Bond 

1S Mrs Fenton 

1K Mrs Kirk (Tues, Wed, Thur, Fri) 
Mrs Jody McKinnon (Mon) 

1/2N Mrs Norman 

2P Miss Pass 

3/4A Mrs Austin 

3/4M Mrs New 

3/4J Mrs Mowczko 

4/5W Miss Wrench 

5/6B Mr Briggs 

5/6R Mr Ramm 

5/6L Mrs Thomas (aka Miss Newton) 

K6M Mrs Osborne (Mon / Tues / Wed) 

Mrs McPhan (Thurs / Fri) 

K6C Miss Cairns 

EI Mrs Darocha (Mon / Tues / Wed / Fri) 

Mrs Tyrrell (Thurs) 

 
 
Other staff include: 
 
Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction: Mrs Brogan 
 
Librarian: Mrs McMahon (Mon / Tues / Wed) and Mrs May (Thurs / Fri) 
 
Technology: Mrs Beatty (aka Miss Nott) 
 
School Administration Manager: Mrs Barnes 
 
School Administration Officers: Mrs Trigg & Mrs Warbrick 
 
Learning Support: Mrs Cotterril, Mrs McKinnon, Miss Chiliberti 
 
School Learning Support Officers (Teacher Aides): Kristee Carmody, Darlene Lumby, Jenny Davies, Jane 
Farrugia, Nicole Quinton, Natalie Jenkins, Leigh Goodier, Cameron Maher 
 
School Counsellor: Mrs Potter 
 
General Assistants: Theo Kristidis 
 
 
 
Class Compositions 
At NPS we believe that every child will be taught at their point of need. The word ‘composite’ is old terminology 
as all classes are stage classes, which is what the syllabus guides. Teachers at NPS are well-versed and 
experienced in conducting programs in stage-based classes. Our teachers work in teams and by doing so the 
opportunities provided to students is enhanced. Our teachers ensure that today’s students can develop the 
knowledge, understanding, attitudes, creativity and collaborative skills necessary to be life-long learners. 
 



  

Each year there is some discussion around stage base classes or job share classes. It is important to note that 
numbers do play a large role in class formations, with schools working to comply with department guidelines 
for class sizes and staff allocations. But with an individualised approach to learning, Narara teachers see that 
these challenges can become opportunities. 
We need to stop thinking of our students as being in a ‘composite / stage base’ class and that this is a bad 
thing. Our students, your children, are individuals in a class, being nurtured and inspired by caring, 
professional and dedicated teachers. 
 
What the Research says: Research, which has been predominantly conducted in primary schools, suggests 
there is no discernible difference between composite / stage base and straight grade classrooms in terms of 
academic performance. However, benefits relating to student independence, responsibility and study habits 
have been highlighted. For example, younger children within a composite grade generally aspire to emulate 
older children in their work, and older children enjoy leadership and mentoring opportunities that lift their self-
esteem. Some say these classrooms are more flexible; allow children to work at their own pace; offer a wider 
range of friendship opportunities; and encourage more cooperation and tolerance. Proponents of stage base 
classrooms adhere to the theory that children should be taught "by stages, not ages", pointing out that in life, 
age stratification does not exist. 
 
This year we have a number of part time and job share positions. There are various reasons why this occurs 
including being linked to leave options, employment requirements and/or employee choice. As the Federal 
Government provides this entitlement to all workers nationwide, it is a regular occurrence. This results in many 
classes in schools across Australia being taught by two teachers on different days of the week. While some 
parents may not see this as desirable, it is a staffing arrangement that staff members are entitled too. Our 
teachers are committed and hard-working and when those who do job share, team up with a colleague, we 
ensure that regular and frequent communication takes place between them. Teachers are paired together to 
complement each other’s skillset which should ultimately have a positive impact on students. 
 
P&C 
Joining our P&C is a great way to meet and get to know other school families. New members are always 
welcome to come along and join. The first meeting for 2023 is scheduled for Tuesday 14 February. 
 
Uniform Shop 
The uniform shop is looking for a new coordinator / volunteers in 2023. Without assistance, the uniform shop 
will not be able to operate. If you can help at the shop, please make contact with the P&C on 
nararapublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au 
 
Due to lack of volunteers the uniform shop at this point in time will not operate on Tuesday mornings as it has 
in the past. It will only be open Friday mornings 8:15am to 8:45am 
 
All assistance is greatly appreciated, as an onsite uniform shop greatly benefits our school community! 
 

 
 

mailto:nararapublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au


  

Newsletter / Social Media Platforms 
The newsletter will be distributed to families each fortnight on the even weeks this term as this week is 
deemed as Week 2. In Term 2 the newsletter will again go out on the odd weeks eg Week 1, Week 
3 and so on. The newsletter connects us with our community and allows us to pass on important information. 
Similarly, our Facebook Page and ClassDojo are also very important information platforms. We encourage all 
parents / carers to be connected on these platforms. Teachers will be connecting with families on Class Dojo 
in the near future. 
 
Gates Closed 
To ensure the safety of all students, particularly our new Kinders, the main gate (Newling Street) will be closed 
but not locked during school time. All other gates will be locked after students go into class and will reopen 
prior to the end of school. 
 
Parent Questions / Concerns 
If you have any concerns regarding your child’s educational, emotional or social wellbeing please contact our 
school to organise a meeting with your child’s classroom teacher. 
Most questions / concerns should be resolved by the classroom teacher at a mutually agreeable time. The 
teacher will make a record of your concerns and report your meeting and any outcomes to the stage Assistant 
Principal and the school Principal (where required). 
If you feel your concerns are not resolved by the classroom teacher, please organise a meeting with the Stage 
Assistant Principal to help you and the teacher resolve any concerns. Our Assistant Principals for 2023 are: 
- Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) and Stage 1 (Year 1 & Year 2): Miss Coleman 
- Stage 2 (Years 3 & 4): Mrs New 
- Stage 3 (Years 5 & 6): Mr Ramm 
- Support Education: Mrs McPahn & Mrs Cotterill 
- Assistant Principal Curriculum & Instruction: Mrs Brogan 
Lastly, if you can't resolve your concerns after speaking to your child's teacher or Stage Assistant Principal 
please make contact with myself. 
 
Road Safety 
This year I will again be implementing a Riding Safely to School Declaration. All students riding to school are 
required to sign the declaration annually. The Riding Safely to School Declaration can be picked up from the 
front office. Thank you for your support with this initiative. The intention behind the declaration is to keep 
students safe. If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me via the school. 
 
 

 
 



  

School Leaders & Sport Captains 
On Presentation Day we announced our 2023 School Leadership Team. Congratulations to the following 
students: 
 
Captains (alphabetical order of surname): 
- Lara S 
- Alex W 
 
Prefects (alphabetical order of surname): 
- Mei F 
- Eamon K 
- Kai L 
- Naomi R 
- Chiara R 
- Flex W 
 

 

 

 

 

At the end of last year students also voted for our House Captains. Congratulations to the following students: 

Dobell: Chika O & Harvey P 

Gavenlock: Hope R & Zac M 

Hely: Isabella L & Lachlan M 

Kendall: Emily L & Will M 

 

 

 

 



  

2022 Presentation Day 
On Wednesday 7 December we held our annual Infants and Primary Presentation Days. These events were 
magnificent, and it was great to have our school community in attendance. Thank you to our special guests 
that were able to be in attendance and congratulations to all award recipients. A list of major award winners 
was as follows: 
 

  Name 

DUX                   Charles M / Maisie C 

Citizenship       Michael F 

Spirit of Narara      Varun S 

Premier’s Sport Medal  Sukhmandeep D 

Creative Arts Medals  

Choir Leader 2022 Ivy M 

Music  Lily P / Mia B 

Dance Courtney C 

Band Leader- 2022 Oliver P 

Creative Arts Sophie C / Maisie C 

ATHLETICS  

Junior Boys         Jaxon H 

Junior Girls         Harmony M 

11 Years Boys     Will M 

11 Years Girls        Emily L 

Senior Boys         Nash K / Callum W 

Senior Girls         Sukhmandeep D 

ATHLETICS HOUSE CHAMPION GAVENLOCK 

SWIMMING  

Junior Boys            Xavier D 

Junior Girls            Imogen M 

11 Years Boys       Flex W 

11 Years Girls        Emily L 

Senior Boys           Callum W 

Senior Girls           
 
 

Izelle R 

SWIMMING HOUSE CHAMPION GAVENLOCK 

PURDY WHITLOCK MEMORIAL 
MATHEMATICS  

 

Multi Categorical                  Michael O 

Kindergarten            Liam S 

Year 1/2                    Maxwell V 

Year 3/4                    Joseph M 

Year 5/6                     Michael L 

TIM ROBB MEMORIAL ENCOURAGEMENT 
AWARDS  

 

Multi Categorical               Ewan D 

Kindergarten             Tyler B 

Year 1/2                      Ava W 

Year 3/4                      Lilly R 

Year 5/6                     Kate S 

EARLY INTERVENTION AWARD Harley J 

Public Speaking Medals  

Kindergarten     Iszebelle C 

Stage 1               Jasmine M 

Stage 2               Lauren M 

Stage 3               Maisie C 

Rising Star Award (Learning Support)  



  

Year K-2    Jayden A 

Stage 2     Bradley A 

Stage 3     Harry B 

Technology Medals  
Kindergarten Lucas K 

Stage 1 Daniel F 

Stage 2  Oscar K 

Stage 3 Cooper F 

Lion’s Club Recipients  

Recipient 1 Leah M 

Recipient 2 Wil D 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Grant McFarland 
Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  
 



  

 



  

On Monday 6th February, the first day of kindergarten, parents and students are to meet in the hall at 9:30am. 
We will have a brief welcome and the children will head off with their teachers for their first day.  
For this first week, Kindergarten will be finishing at 2pm. Teachers will bring them down to the front gate 
(Newling Street) at the end of our school day. If your child catches the bus or is going to our after school care 
(OSH) they will stay with a teacher until 2:30pm. We will be asking that parents let us know their child’s pick-up 
arrangements on the first day of school. 
From Tuesday 7th February teachers will be encouraging students to say goodbye to parents at the gate and 
make their way up to our kindy meeting area (silver seats at the hall) for our 8:25am bell. We will have staff 
members at the gates to help with this if needed. 
 
From Week 3 (13th Feb) we will bring them back down in the afternoon at 2:30pm. If you wish your child to 
leave via one of our other gates (Pierce St or Douglass Cl) please let us know. Again, if your child is going on 
the bus or OSH they will be taken to their bus line or OSH. You are more than welcome to come up to the 
main quadrangle to meet your child at the end of the day if you wish. We do ask that you do not come over or 
wait outside the classrooms.  
 
Here at Narara, class placement is based on social, behavioural and emotional needs of the student and not 
academic ability. We will aim to have the permanent classes organised and up and running by the end of 
Week 3.  
 
Once children have been placed in their permanent class, we will organise access for parents to join their 
teachers on Dojo. This is a great way to connect and contact our teachers. All the teachers are intent on 
making the transition to school a peaceful and happy time for your child. If at any time you have questions or 
concerns, no matter how small, please let us know. 
 
 

 
 
 



  

 
 

Narara Public School 
Student Book Packs 2023 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
- Book Packs can be purchased by placing your order through the LJ Harper website: www.ljharper.com.au 

- All book packs will be DELIVERED to Narara Public School to ensure your child received their book pack on the 

handout day Tuesday 14th February, please place your order prior to Sunday 12th February 11:59M  

 
How to Order Online 

1. Go to the www.ljharper.com.au   

2. Click on the yellow “STUDENT PACKS” button located at the top of the 

page 

3. Click on Enter your school code then enter code: LJNARA and click 

“SEARCH” 

4. Select the Year Group Pack and/or items you would like to purchase and click “PURCHASE”  

5. Enter the First Name and Last name of the Child you are purchasing for and click “ADD TO CART”  

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in the same year group click on the grey box to “Add second child for this year 

level and enter their First and Last name.  

• If you are purchasing for a second Child in a different year group click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on the 

year group/ product and enter their First Name and Last Name then click “ADD TO CART” 

• If you are purchasing an item in addition to a book pack click on “Back to all Year Groups” and click on the item you 

need to purchase and enter the First and Last name of the child this product is for then click “ADD TO CART” 

6. Once all items have been added to your cart click on “VIEW CART”, check your shopping cart to ensure you have selected 

the items you require and click “PROCEED TO CHECKOUT”  

7. Fill out your billing details in checkout and click “PLACE ORDER” this will direct you to pay for your order, fill in your card 

details then click “CONFIRM AND PAY” (Note: All primary orders will be delivered to school on a pre-arranged date with 

school, however for billing details we require a personal address – this website does not accept American Express cards) 

8. Your order has now been completed and you will receive a confirmation email from LJ Harper Books.  

 
 
 
 
 

Year  Book pack inclusions Price 

K NSW Targeting Handwriting K $17.95 

1 NSW Targeting Handwriting Book 1  $17.95 

2 NSW Targeting Handwriting Book 2 $17.95 

3 Sound Waves Student Book 3, Reading Conventions 3, NSW Targeting Handwriting Book 3 $54.85 

4 Sound Waves Student Book 4, Reading Conventions 4, NSW Targeting Handwriting Book 4 $54.85 

5 Sound Waves Student Book 5, Maths Plus NSW Edition Student & Assessment Book Pack 5 $42.90 

6 Sound Waves Student Book 6, Maths Plus NSW Edition Student & Assessment Book Pack 6 $42.90 

MC NSW Targeting Handwriting Student Book, Sound Waves Student Book $35.90 

School Code: LJNARA 
L for Lima, J for Juliet, followed by the first 

four letters of Narara. Enter letters together 
in the search bar. 

http://www.ljharper.com.au/
http://www.ljharper.com.au/


  
 



  

PAYMENTS DUE 

• School Voluntary Contribution 1st Child $40, 2nd Child $25, each other child $15 

• Stage 3 Camp 2023 (Years 5 & 6) 2n instalment due 17th February $50:00. 

• Swimming Carnival payment due by  
 
Please remember, when paying for an excursion, send in the permission notes to the office.  
This is as important as paying for the cost. 
 
 
Car Parking 
The Car park is for STAFF ONLY. This is for the safety of our students and school community. 
 

 
 
 

The Snack Shack Ph 0418238775 
Welcome to 2023, included in today’s newsletter is a copy of the 2023 menu.  
We have 2 new menu items -toasted mexican wraps and meatball subs. 
 
Our suppliers are still having issues with stock of chicken burger fillets and some iceblocks. We will be offering 
alternatives. 
 
How to order - Please download the Flexischools app - we are ONLINE ONLY for lunch orders - Orders can be 
placed in advance and cancelled on the day (prior to 8.30am) if your child is absent. There is also an afternoon 
tea menu. We offer a wide variety of afternoon tea fresh made and frozen treats for 50c-$2.50-Please do not 
send your children with large amounts of money as we do not encourage sharing money. 
 
Canteen Volunteers - We rely on the wonderful support of the NPS families - If you can spare a day or 2 per 
term please contact us -the children also love seeing their family members help. Thank you to the 
Parents/Grandparents who have put their hand up already. 
 
Canteen Committee - The canteen is a part of the P&C, we have a small group (sub committee) that meet 
twice per term (night time) to discuss upcoming canteen events, special days and day to day running (being 
available for a day or 2 in the canteen is also helpful. We would love some new faces, please contact me for 
more information. 
    
The Snack Shack Facebook group page - all up to date info is posted here - specials etc… 
Looking forward to 2023  
  
Thank you 
Nicola Ford (Canteen Manager) 

 
 
 



  

 
 
 

 
 



  

 

 
 



  

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
OSH CLUB at NARARA.  
Come along and meet our staff.  
 
We pride ourselves on providing your child/ren with fun, play based learning experiences before and after school 
as well as during the school holidays. Whether your child attends OSH daily or only occasionally, each visit is 
an exciting and engaging adventure. 
  
We also fuel their curious minds and growing bodies, helping to shape your child’s understanding of health and 
wellness positively.  
 
On our menu we have (Gluten free), and Vegan options.  
 
We have qualified staff so as a parent you can be confident that your child/ren are always safe.  
 
For bookings.  
Oshclub.com.au just click and reg 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



  

 



  

 



  
 



  

 


